
The Village of Stamford 

Pool is NOW OPEN!!  

Hours are located on the 

back of the newsletter or 

on our website in the 

local events tab.  The 

Village is also looking  

for other activities to 

take place at the pool 

this summer.  If you are 

interested in holding a 

Water Aerobics or Wa-

ter Zumba Class or any 

other event (public or 

private), please don’t 

hesitate to contact us.   

 

Please keep in mind that 

the Pool is not only for 

Village Residents as the 

pool program is funded 

through the Robinson 

Broadhurst Foundation, 

which keeps our pool 

free and open to every-

one from everywhere.  

Happy Summertime and 

Enjoy! 

 

 

Enjoy the Summer at the Village Pool 

JULY 2016—JUNE 2017 WATER RATES 

Water Rates for resi-

dents who live within 

the Village of Stamford 

will see an increase in 

the water base rate as 

follows: $42.50 for 

5,500 gallons of water.  

$7.27 per 1,000 gallons 

over the minimum rate 

of 5,500 gallons.  This 

will begin on July 1, 

2016.  Likewise, for an-

yone who lives outside 

the Village of Stamford 

and receives village wa-

ter, the rates will be as 

follows: $63.75 for 

5,500 gallons of water.  

$11.59 per 1,000 gallons 

over the minimum rate 

of 5,500 gallons. 
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Each year we have made im-

provements to provide a fun, 

but safe environment for chil-

dren and families.  Swimming 

is an excellent form of 

healthy exercise for all.  It 

allows you to develop a 

healthy cardiovascular sys-

tem, a healthy way to develop 

lean muscle mass, and keep 

fat levels down while raising 

your metabolic rate.  Swim-

ming also has many psycho-

logical benefits and is a low 

impact work out.  The beauty 

about swimming is that any-

one can do it. 

I feel that taking swimming 

lessons is an important life-

long skill.  Safety is the most 

important part of learning to 

swim.  Drowning is the na-

tion’s second leading cause of 

accidental death for children 

under 14.  Once a child learns 

to swim they will become 

more confident around wa-

ter.  Lessons also teach disci-

pline, are an opportunity to 

form friendships and provide 

physical activity. 

Parents should sign their chil-

dren up for lessons or them-

selves to reduce the chances 

of drowning, promote social 

interaction, and develop self- 

confidence and fitness. 

Our lessons at the Stamford 

village pool start August 1st 

and will run approximately 

through August 26th.  Each 

lesson is taught by an Ameri-

can Red Cross water safety 

instructor.  To sign up for 

lessons, contact the village 

hall at 607-652-6671 Ext. *# 

or Josh Burroughs (Pool Di-

rector) at 607-435-3463.  ~JB 

• All patrons are to leave the pool 

area immediately. 

• All swimming activities are to 

remain suspended until thirty 

minutes after thunder and light-

ning were last observed. (30 

minutes will reset for any thun-

der or lighting observed) 

• Once thirty minutes has passed 

and no more thunder or lightning 

has been observed all swimming 

The Stamford Village Pool is 

required to implement the fol-

lowing procedures during thun-

der and lightning storms per the 

New York State Department of 

Health and the Delaware County 

Health Department rules and 

regulations. 

• All indoor as well as outdoor 

bathing facilities must be cleared 

and closed during a thunder-

storm. 

activities shall resume.  

Inclement weather:  The Stam-

ford Village Pool will also close 

immediately for heavy rain or 

hail storms that prevent the life-

guards from seeing the bottom of 

the pool. 

*If the pool is closed after 

3:00p.m. It may remain closed 

for the remainder of the day. 

Sign up for Swimming Lessons 

Thunderstorm Policy for Pool Use 

Fire Pit Use (Zoning Law Section 2-201) 

fires must be attended at 

all times by an adult, and 

must be completely extin-

guished before leaving the 

site.  Recreational fires 

must be located more than 

ten (10) feet from any 

combustible structure, such 

as a house, a garage, motor 

vehicle, or tree.  A bucket 

of sand, a shovel, and an 

adequate supply of water 

must be near the burning 

fire at all times, for safety.  

It is also recommended 

that the fire pit be covered 

with a 

screen. 

Fires, Recreational (Fire 

Pits, Pots, Bowls and 

Chimneys): A recreational 

or pit fire is defined as a 

residential fire which is 

totally confined within a 

non-combustible structure 

or container, and burns 

only seasoned split fire-

wood, for the purpose of 

cooking or warmth.  These 
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The Village of Stamford 

is working on creating a 

welcome packet for all 

new homeowners who 

are moving into the Vil-

lage.  We plan to include 

contact information for 

village officials, refer-

ence some laws and 

rules, provide a village 

area road map, a form to 

submit emergency con-

tact information, and 

some other helpful infor-

mation about the Vil-

lage.  We were hoping to 

also advertise our local 

businesses by including 

a coupon or an informa-

tional blip about your 

business.  If you wish to 

create and include a cou-

pon or an ad in our wel-

come packet, please con-

tact me or email the cou-

pon/ad to 

clerkndm@stny.rr.com.  

We appreciate your par-

ticipation in this project.  

If you can think of any 

other valuable infor-

mation to include in the 

welcome packet, please 

don’t hesitate to contact 

me.  Thank you for your 

time and consideration. 

permits given out.  It’s 

The Village of Stamford 

has recently come alive 

with many property sales 

and lots of renovations.  

In 2015, there were 36 

property sales and  35 

building permits given 

out.  So far this year, we 

have had 14 property 

sales and 26 building 

great to see so many new 

faces, and all the renova-

tions and improvements 

to the Village of Stam-

ford.  We appreciate 

everything you all do to 

help make our Village a 

beautiful place to live. 

Attention: Village Business Owners 

Property Sales 

Tax Bill Corrections 

cause you have not pro-

cessed a correction of 

your name and address 

on your deed with the 

Delaware Real Property 

Tax Office.  All infor-

mation on your tax bills 

come directly from your 

property deed.  If you 

would like to submit 

changes to your deed, 

please contact the Dela-

ware Real Prop-

erty Tax Services 

Office at (607) 

832-5130.  Thank 

you! 

Please understand that 

although the Village Tax 

Bills are addressed from 

the Village of Stamford, 

they are in fact pro-

cessed from Delaware 

Real Property Tax Ser-

vice.  If your name or 

address is incorrect on 

your tax bills, it is be-
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(LESSONS: M-F July 5th 

thru July 29th) 

 

~ Kiddie Corner: 12PM - 

12:30PM 

~ Level 1: 11:15AM - 

11:45AM 

~ Level 2: 10:45AM - 

11:15AM 

~ Level 3: 10:15AM - 

10:45AM 

~ Level 4: 9:45AM - 

10:15AM 

~ FREE SWIM - 1PM - 

5PM 

~ FAMILY SWIM - 5PM - 

7PM  

 

 

 

 

 

THE STAMFORD VIL-

LAGE POOL WILL TE-

NATIVELY BE OPEN 

UNTIL SEPTEMBER 11, 

2016 

  

> June 27th - Aug 1st 

11AM to 7PM 

> Weekends will be 11AM 

- 7PM 

> August will be 11AM - 

7PM (Village Swimming 

Lessons M-F, 11AM-1PM) 

  

JULY HOURS AND 

CAMP H.E.R.E./KIDDIE 

CORNER SWIM LES-

SONS WILL BE AS FOL-

LOWS: 

 

 

 

To sign up for Village 

Swimming Lessons in the 

month of August Call the 

Village Hall at 607-652- 

 

6671 Ext. *# or Stop by the 

Pool and sign up with Josh 

Burroughs, Pool Director. 

The Village of Stamford is an Equal 

Opportunity Employer.   

Complaints of discrimination may be 
filed with: 

USDA Director, Office of Civil 

Rights, 1400 Independence Ave. 
Washington, DC 20250 or call 800-

795-3272 or TDD 202-720-6382 

VILLAGE OF STAMFORD 

“Queen of the Catskills” 

 

2016 TENTATIVE SUMMER POOL HOURS 

Make your Water, Sewer, and Tax 

payments on our Website at 

www.stamfordny.com 

Village Hall Hours: 
 

Monday - Friday 
 

9:00AM - 4:30PM 

Closed Holidays, Open Thru Lunchtime 
(Payments can be left in the outside drop box at anytime!) 

[Street Parking with Handicap Access at the rear of the Building] 

 
Village Crew Hours: 

[All water emergency calls should be directed to Joe Hornbeck at (607)221-7411] 

 
June - August 

Monday - Friday 
 

6:00AM - 2:30PM 
 

September - May 

Monday - Friday 
7:00AM - 3:30PM 

** Please be advised that our payment center does not work with Firefox Browser ** 


